                                         Friends of Sutton Common Park

                                  Minutes of 19th Annual General Meeting

         Held at the Bowls Club, Sutton Common Park on Wednesday 5th July 2017

1) Chairmans welcome

The Chairman Ray Leyden welcomed the following to the 19th AGM ;

The Worshipful the Mayor of the London Borough of Sutton Councillor Jean Crossby, Peter Pankhurst, Chairman of Sutton Neighbourhood Watch,  LBS Speaker Robert Woodbridge, Thomas Forbes, Older & Wiser Club, Foscp members and Local Residents. The Chairman also welcomed during the meeting PC Martyn TURNER 439ZT and PC Matt TURNER 155ZT. They later left the meeting due to an emergency call.
Thanks were given to the Bowls Club for use of their Pavilion.

2) Apologies
Councillors Nick Emmerson, Miguel Javelot & Adrian Davey, Ralph Bunnage, Natalie Coote, John Frewin, Marjorie Farrell, Mr & Mrs JL Smith and Mr & Mrs J Evans.

3) Minutes of last AGM Tuesday 5th July 2016
No comments, passed as true record.

4) Any matters arising
None

5) Chairmans Annual Report
The Chairman delivered his annual report 2016 thru 2017 to the meeting. A copy had been circulated prior to the meeting. The Chairman advised the meeting that 500 AGM invitations had been hand delivered to local residents who live adjoining to the park. Whilst we don't expect everyone to come it does help to keep residents informed of the park activities. Thanks were given to the Park Officers for printing the leaflets. Thanks were also given to Sutton Neighbourhood Watch for promoting the AGM via their Facebook page. 

The Chairman high lighted that we still await a structural report for the condition of the Bowls Club but Council Surveyors have ascertained that trees at the rear of the property have caused subsidence to the building. The Chairman also highlighted that this has been our most successful year for attracting External Funding. This includes £50k funding for a new path from TFL and about £20k from the Public Realm Fund for improvements to the park.

6) Treasurer's Report
In the absence of our Treasurer Ralph Bunnage who had suffered an unfortunate fall which required hospital treatment, the Chairman read out the Treasurer's Report. The balance held in the Friends account at 31st May 2017 for the year 2016 / 2017 was £365.07. The Chairman highlighted that the Friends committee members do not claim any personal expenses. A financial statement was available for inspection. The report was adopted. Thanks were given to Ralph for an excellent report.

7) Membership report
The 2016/2017 membership stands at 37 including 3 Honorary Life Members, Pam Green, John Frewin and Dominic Byrne. Thanks given to Ralph for an excellent report.
8) Election of Officers.
The Chairman announced that our Secretary Dominic Byrne who stepped down last year has not yet been replaced. On top of this we are sad to report that our Treasurer Ralph Bunnage is also stepping down at this AGM. Ralph has been with us almost from the beginning but as well as being over 90 years plus the setback he suffered with his accident he feels it's the right time to go. Otherwise we are pleased to report that the committee remains unchanged. Like many voluntary committee's we are an aging committee and we need new faces on the committee. I have spoken to my Vice Chairman Russell Bennett to see how we can reshuffle the pack and although we have both served our terms and are ready to step down we have both agreed to stick with our present positions as Chair and Vice-Chair for 1 more year to retain stability. We do feel however that it's important to have changes at the top and to refresh the committee with new ideas. If anyone would like to join the committee to widen our expertise and activities you are invited to step forward or alternatively please see the Chairman after the meeting.

Noted, that no one stepped forward at the meeting. The Chairman advised that we will spend the next term of office with our main mission to rebuild the committee. The Chairman made it quite clear that if we fail in our mission to recruit new committee members we are in imminent danger of folding up. However this is not the outcome we want and we intend to focus all our energies on rebuilding the committee. In order to engage our best endeavours we will not be seeking any new funding applications or taking on new projects to improve the park for the current year.

The under-mentioned have been re-elected as follows ;

Ray Leyden- Chairman

Russell Bennett – Vice Chairman

Vacancy – Secretary

Vacancy – Treasurer.

9) Election of Management Committee ( up to 12 members)
The under-mentioned have been elected to the management committee for the upcoming year.
Ken Haagman, Jean Haagman, Maureen Briggs, Dave Morgan, Marjorie Farrell

10) Any other business
None.

11) Close
The Chairman advised we normally have a break before the main speaker but due to time restraints the Speaker would commence immediately. Refreshments would follow after the presentation.
……………………………………………………………………………………………………
12) Guest Speaker ; LBS Neighbourhood Manager
The Chairman introduced Robert Woodbridge, LBS Neighbourhood Manager who has now taken over from Dominic Aslangul. Robert issued copies of the latest Annual Action Plan 2017 to the meeting. He then gave a short talk about the new park maintenance contract ; Outsourcing of park services which commenced on the 1st February 2017. Robert said he was one of 3 Neighbourhood Managers appointed to manage the contract. He will be supported by Lloyd Tilbury, who has been transferred from his formere parks Supervisor post. He outlined the time line for the enhancement works of the meadow within Sutton Common Park paddock ;

 Cut and clear existing grassland – completed / Notices up and site closed off.

 1st herbicide application due Wednesday 5th July / Site reopened Friday 7th July.

 1st rotovation – Est 19th July / 2nd herbicide application – Est w/c 31st July

 2nd rotavation – Est w/c 14th August. / 3rd herbicide application – Est w/c 28th August.

 Final rotovation and cultivation -Est w/c11th September.

 Rolling,seeding and pressing in – Est shortly after final cultivation.

 Weeding/spot spraying as necessary. / Mowing in 2018 to control undesirable species.

Robert Woodbridge was available for some brief questions.

Concern was expressed on the lack of progress to repair the Bowls Club House and the future letting of the new Pavilion. Robert said that whilst they have tackled the trees at the rear of the property causing subsidence to the Clubhouse the trees have sucked up the water. They are now waiting for the soil to be rehydrated to balance the water table, anticipated by late summer before they carry out remedial works. The proposal to remarket the pavilion is subject to completion of assessment and work to the Bowls Clubhouse.

Points raised by local resident Pete Callaway at the meeting ; 

Centre Path/Bridleway – Not being maintained. - Overgrown vegetation, some weeds are 5ft high. - Broken glass and litter – Conifer trees overhanging at head height. (Photos handed over)
Path alongside Paddock – Not being maintained – overgrown vegetation – drainage ditch overgrown – litter. Security fencing by The Close. – Why only in place and heightened to one side of gate ? Rather defeats the object of kids climbing over. New Path – What mitigating measures can be put in place to stop this being used as a cycle track ? -  Kids and Adults already cycle at speed in the park, against the bye law. Paddock – Following on from the new works will dog walkers still be able to use the paddock – Will the central path be maintained - In the paddock what was once 1m wide path has shrunk to less than 1ft in places – Will the perimeter still be cut to allow passage of walkers ?
Points raised by local resident Theresa D'Souza.

Her property backs onto the park and recently she suffered anti-social behaviour with loud music late at night. She dialled 101 and was on the phone for up to an hour. The Parks police were unable to deal with it as a group of people refused to leave the park and advised her to dial 999. The music stopped at 11.30pm. Who does she contact : For urgent assistance she can phone the Sutton Council Switchboard Tel 020 8770 5000 and if the switchboard is closed press 9 to go straight through to the security desk. Sutton's Safer Parks Team ; Tel ;020 8721 2268 (Summer months during the week 10am to 10pm and during the week ends its 12pm to 12am, Winter 8am to 8pm and w/e's 10am to 10pm) Outside these times call 101 or in an emergency call 999.

ENDS
